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October 7, 2024

Seth Floyd
City of Las Vegas Planning Department
495 S. Main St
Las Vegas, NV 89101
RE: Request for Abeyance - 24-0395-VAC1
Dear Mr. Floyd:
On behalf of our client TGP Desert Manor LP, GCW Inc., respectfully requests this application
be held from the presently scheduled City of Las Vegas Planning Commission meeting of
October 8, 2024 until the November 12, 2024 meeting.
We are requesting this abeyance in order to further review the staff conditions with our client.

Thank you for your consideration and please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.

Cordially,

8“‘6’ Q. 4

Kristin Esposito

Project Coordinator
702-804-2163
kesposito@gcwengineering.com
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